DCC Minutes of August 23, 2010

Derry Conservation Commission
14 Manning St.
Derry NH 03038

Minutes of Public Meeting August 23, 2010

On August 23 at 7:30 the Derry Conservation Commission met in the NH Room of the Derry Municipal
Center. The following members were present: Jim Arruda, Ric Buzzanga, Beverly Ferrante, Margaret
Tves, Peg Kinsella, Marianne Page, and Richard Tripp. Marianne Page sat for Paul Dionne and Peg
Kinsella sat for Paul Dolittle. ‘

A motion was made by Dennis Wiley, seconded by Peg Kinsella to accept the corrected minutes of August
9, 2010. Jim Arruda abstained, all others approved, motion carried. Paul Doolittle arrived and Peg
Kinsella stepped down.

Chair’s Report:

DES report: Scobie Pond — Public Service of New Hamﬁshire, notice of a wetland, non-site specific permit.
Municipal Law Lecture Series — wili e held here in Derry on October 13" and 27",

SNH Planning Commission — Conference to be held on September 10™ at Puritan Conference Center.

Society for Protection of New Hampshire Forest —received booklet explaining amending and termination
of conservation easements.

South East Land Trust — received newsletter.
Ben Low and Robert Low — wording of deeds granting land to town in progress.
RCCD - Leonard Ford unable to attend, September 27" next available date.

Go Green Committee — Paula Frank gave report. Boat ramp will be closed at Beaver Lake from September
13" through October 4™, First year’s focus for committee has been on stream teams for Beaver Lake,
recycling and walks this summer at conservation sites. The stream team service project was a success with
students from Pinkerton Academy. They were able to get samples from Manter Brook with soap suds and
oil detected during the testing. Due to the dry weather, none of the other tributaries were done. Stream
teams expected to continue next summer again under the leadership of Mr. Cox.
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Conservation Activity:

Broadview Farm — Richard Tripp will call Paul Doolittle when wood for tent platforms is available.

Cole Marsh — A fire recently occurred there which got out of control. The fire department received a call
and the fire was extinguished. A number of beer cans were noted. A motion was made by Jim Arruda,
second by Beverly Ferrante, to purchase five locks (with standard key and chain) for the amount of $100
from the administrative account to permit Fire Department for access to the site. Motion passed withall -
members voting aye.

Other Business:

Primary Election — voting will be held on September 14" from 7 AM until 8 PM.
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Non-Public Meeting:

Motion by Ric Buzzanga, seconded by Dennis Wiley, to go into non-public meeting pursuant to RSA 91-A:
3 (d). Members voting aye: Jim Arruda, Ric Buzzanga, Beverly Ferrante, Paul Dolittle, Margaret Tves, and
Dennis Wiley. Members voting nay: none. Members abstaining: none. Motion carried.

Adjournment:

Motion by Paul Dolittle to adjourn, second by Beverly Ferrante. None abstained, all others approved,
motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:45 PM.




